## **Parnjit Singh**

From: Kate Henry

Sent: 12 November 2021 14:40
To: Planning Planning

**Subject:** FW: objection to planning application no2021/3839

Kate Henry Principal Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 3794

From: Ludovic Mesnier

Sent: 12 November 2021 11:20

To: Kate Henry < Kate. Henry@camden.gov.uk>

Subject: objection to planning application no2021/3839

Dear Madam.

I have been aware of the planning application to build seven flats on the roof of Howitt Close.

I live in the Straffan Lodge block on Belsize Grove directly exposed to Howitt close.

My objection to the project is based in particular on the noise that would cause such a building project.

I noticed since the end of lockdown, the continuous installation of scaffolding in the area. I am supposed to work from home and I have to say that it is very hard to focus and distressing to hear some drilling all day long. We already had to face the 5G broadband installation for several months. Enough is enough!

Noise is one of the main source of pollution and it would be great that the camden council-Mayor of London take into account this factor to prevent the London exodus to the countryside. I chose to live in this area because it was supposed-used to be quiet. now it is more noisy than Moorgate.

It also happens that I used to live in Howitt Close and felt very happy there in harmony in this very charming block (I even considered to buy a flat!). What s on earth do they need to remodel it?

I can't imagine to put my feet in the shoes of the residents should this project go ahead.

Thanks for your attention

Best Regards

Ludovic Mesnier

Flat 30 Straffan Lodge 1-3 Belsize Grove NW3 4XE London